
701 Ball Avenue NE, Grand Rapids, MI 49503 

Media Line (616) 632-6236 

                                                                       

Date:  07/06/2017 

Incident Number:  17-232753 

Type of Incident: Serious Injury Crash 

Reporting Officer: Deputy Anthony Ysquierdo 

Supervisor Approval:  Sgt. Lude 

On 7/6/17 at 9:48pm, the Kent County Sheriff’s Department, along with Plainfield Fire 

Department, Algoma Fire Department and Rockford Ambulance were sent to one car crash 

involving serious injuries near the intersection of Pine Island Dr NE and 9 Mile Rd NE in 

Plainfield Township. 

Upon arrival it was determined that a 2004 Buick LeSabre headed northbound on Pine Island 

crashed into a tree on the west side of the road. The driver of the vehicle was a 30 year old 

female from Kentwood. She sustained serious injuries and was taken to the hospital via 

ambulance. The front seat passenger, a 32 year old female from Belmont, sustained serious 

injuries as well and was also taken to the hospital via ambulance.  

The crash is still under investigation. It is still being determined whether alcohol/drugs or speed 

are factors. 

                                       OFFICIAL MEDIA RELEASE 
                                                               KENT COUNTY SHERIFF DEPARTMENT


